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	AGENDA:
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[bookmark: RecToC][bookmark: CaseBackground][bookmark: _Toc94516455] Case Background	
On November 12, 2021, Florida Public Utilities Company (FPUC) filed a petition for approval to reinstate the Non-Firm Energy program and tariff. The Non-Firm Energy program and tariff was initially approved by the Commission as an experimental 15-month pilot program limited to a maximum of three participants.[footnoteRef:1] Under the pilot program, FPUC purchased non-firm energy from Florida Power & Light Company (FPL), pursuant to its wholesale purchased power contract with FPL, and resold the non-firm energy to qualifying industrial customers who own self-generation. The pilot program expired December 31, 2020. After evaluating the pilot program’s results, FPUC proposes to reinstate the Non-Firm Energy program permanently and to expand the program to all eligible General Service – Large Demand 1 (GSLD1) and Standby customers. The Commission has jurisdiction over this matter pursuant to Sections 366.03, 366.04, 366.05, and 366.06, Florida Statutes (F.S.). [1:  Order No. PSC-2019-0432-TRF-EI, issued October 22, 2019, in Docket No. 20190132-EI, In re: Petition for authority for approval of non-firm energy pilot program and tariff by Florida Public Utilities Company.] 
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[bookmark: DiscussionOfIssues]Discussion of Issues
Issue 1:	 
 Should the Commission suspend FPUC's proposed Non-Firm Energy program and tariff?
Recommendation: 
 Yes. Staff recommends that FPUC's proposed Non-Firm Energy program and tariff be suspended to allow staff sufficient time to review the petition and gather all pertinent information in order to present the Commission with an informed recommendation on the tariff proposal. (Hampson)
Staff Analysis: 
 Staff recommends that FPUC's proposed Non-Firm Energy program and tariff be suspended to allow staff sufficient time to review the petition and gather all pertinent information in order to present the Commission with an informed recommendation on the tariff proposal.
Pursuant to Section 366.06(3), F.S., the Commission may withhold consent to the operation of all or any portion of a new rate schedule, delivering to the utility requesting such a change, a reason, or written statement of good cause for doing so within 60 days. Staff believes that the reason stated above is a good cause consistent with the requirement of Section 366.06(3), F.S.

Issue 2:	 
 Should this docket be closed?
Recommendation: 
  No. This docket should remain open pending the Commission decision on the proposed tariffs.  (Lherisson)
Staff Analysis: 
 This docket should remain open pending the Commission decision on the proposed tariffs.
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